

September 20, 2012

Jean Crowder, MP 101-126 Ingram Street **Duncan, B.C. V9L 1P1**

Attention: Jean Crowder, MP

Dear Ms. Crowder:

Re: <u>Contaminated Soil Relocation Agreement – Canadian Forces Base, Esquimalt and</u>
4975 Koksilah Road, Duncan

Please find attached a letter from the Cowichan Valley Regional District to the Ministry of Environment objecting to a proposed Contaminated Soil Relocation Agreement that if approved, would result in 1450 truckloads of contaminated soil being relocated from Canadian Forces Base Esquimalt to a site in the Cowichan Valley. As the contaminated soil being moved emanates from federal lands I respectfully request your assistance and intervention to prevent the contaminated soil from being trucked from Esquimalt and dumped in the Cowichan Valley.

Thank you for your consideration and assistance.

Yours truly,

Rob Hutchins

Chair

WJ/sc

Attachment

pc:

CVRD Board of Directors

Warren Jones, Chief Administrative Officer

File:

CHAIRPERSON/Hutchins 2012 - 2014/Correspondence/to Jean Crowder Contamination Soil Relocation Agreement

